RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

MINUTES OF HARRISON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES REGULAR MEETING

Held: Township Civic Center Date: March 19, 2025 Time: 7:30 pm

CALL TO ORDER

The Harrison Township Board of Trustees met in regular session with Chairman,
Thomas C. Losekamp, presiding. Present were: Kenneth W. Fohl, Larry E. Kinnett and
Thomas C. Losekamp.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Mr. Fohl made a motion to approve the minutes of the February 19, 2025 regular
meeting. Mr. Kinnett seconded the motion. Roll call — all yea

FISCAL OFFICER’S REPORT

Mr. Kinnett made a motion to approve the Fiscal Officer’s Financial Report,
which includes the payment of the bills including electronic payments. Seconded by Mr.
Fohl. Roll call — all yea

INVITED GUESTS & VISITORS

Laura Hobson with Register Publications let the Trustees know if she isn’t in
attendance, it is because she has multiple meetings to cover. She will reach out to Mr.
Losekamp to inquire about any business she misses.

Fire Chief Rob Hursong presented the 2024 Fire Report to the Trustees and gave
an update on what is going on with the Fire Department. There were 751 runs in the
Township last year. 545 were EMS with most going to Shawnee Springs Nursing
Facility.

POLICE REPORT

Sgt. Schmieg of the Hamilton County Sheriff’s office reported on the prior
month’s police incidents in Harrison Township. Of note was a fraud incident. There was
a total of 2 auto crashes. There were 191 calls for service in Harrison Township during
this period. Deputies responded to 124 of those calls for service and logged out 67 calls
for service due to Be on the Look Of, public services, EMS runs etc. The average
response time for service calls was 12 minutes, which was less than last month.

FIRE REPORT

None

ZONING and NUISANCE REPORT

A resident inquired about trash and graffiti on New Biddinger Road. Mr.
Losekamp let them know that it is County jurisdiction.




BUSINESS REPORT

Mr. Losekamp let the Board know Kist Electric will be installing new lighting at
the Civic Center.

TRUSTEE REPORTS and CORRESPONDENCE
Mr. Losekamp read a thank you note from the Greater Harrison Chamber of
Commerce for use of the Civic Center.

Mr. Kinnett stated Frontier Signs is ready to install the new Road Welcome Signs.
A decision needs to be made on which current signs will be replaced.

Mr. Kinnett also gave the other Trustees copies of the Township Emergency
Operations Plan to review. He hopes they can approve this next month.

ADJOURNMENT

Being no further business, Mr. Fohl made a motion to adjourn the meeting,
seconded by Mr. Kinnett. Roll call - all yea

The meeting was adjourned at 8:22 pm.

c__.%i*ﬂfﬁg f 1{:4__55) : /l,\%x\/M;—/Q/DOQ\-Q/

Thomas C. Losekafﬁp, Chairman Risa C.\Dole, Fiscal Officer

Lyl AL

Kenneth W. Fohl




